
Sayyid Al-Hakeem: Transforming current stability to permanent requires
prioritizing Iraqi interest at all costs

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received the esteemed President,

Dr. Abdul Latif Jamal Rashid, and engaged in discussions regarding the political developments

in Iraq and the broader region, as well as upcoming commitments on 28/4/2024. His Eminence and

His Excellency praised the collective efforts that have led to the current stability witnessed

across political, security, and societal realms in the country. H.E. called on all parties to

maintain and solidify this stability by prioritizing Iraqi interests in all actions and

decisions. Furthermore, H.E. reiterated our support for Prime Minister Al-Sudani's government

in implementing its agenda and fostering sustainable development. H.E. underscored that the

present government stands as a testament to success, with contributions from all, particularly

the political entities backing it. Additionally, H.E. emphasized the urgency of expediting the

election of a Speaker for the Parliament.

The issue of Palestine and Gaza Strip was also addressed during the meeting. H.E. stressed the

imperative of halting the ongoing conflict and standing in solidarity with the remaining shreds

of humanitarian conscience and international legitimacy in the face of the atrocities and

starvation endured by our brethren in Gaza.


